
Town of Lebanon-Recreation Commission 

7:00 P.M. Monday, April 26, 2010 

Minutes for Regular Meeting at the Town Hall 

 
A.  The meeting was called to order at 710 PM.  Attending:  Enes Martineau, Andy 
Luft, Joe Dolan, Sandy Tremblay, Susan Smith, Kim Hayman, and Laura Davidson.  
Absent: Alexis Hussey and Nick Popitti. Guests:  Scott McCall, Steve Gamache, Bill 
Starr.  
  
B.  Motion to accept the previous minutes by Andy Luft, 2nd by Laura Davidson.  
Motion passed. 
 
  Motion to suspend the rules and go to Public Forum by Andy Luft,   2nd by Kim 
Hayman.  Motion passed. 
 
D.  Public Forum.   Scott McCall requested in a letter to the Commission that the two 
Babe Ruth teams be divided equally.  Discussion by commission members and guests 
was on rules and on a fair division by age, talent, or position.  Motion by  Susan 
Smith to divide the Babe Ruth Teams by draft of the current coaches.  2nd  by Andy 
Luft.  Motion Passed.   Motion  to return to the agenda by Laura Davidson, 2nd by 
Kim Hayman.  Motion passed. 
 
C.  Motion to not accept the Treasurer’s Report by Laura Davidson, 2nd by Joe Dolan.  
Motion passed. 
  
E.  Correspondence – considered in the Public Forum 
 
F.   Rec. Coordinator’s report  
 
 Sandra gave a report on the Aspinall Fields.  Stone dust has been set and the 
rolling is complete.  She suggested some items we still need such as a possible screen 
door for the pavilion and trash cans.  She will also price more yellow cushion border 
for the fences. 
   
G.   Ongoing Activities   
 

• Aerobics – Zumba is still going strong.  Classes are very large and are being 
run 2 to 3 times a week.  Karate has low numbers but still running for a few. 

• Teen Dance – Enes reported they are complete for the season. 
• Swimming – Sandra will advertise the swim lessons in additional flyers and 

papers.  We have our Swim Director coming back for the 2010 season.   
• Pavilion – discussed in Rec report. 
• Easter Egg Hunt – A good turnout and help from local kids.  Andy suggested 

we use more high school students to help with these activities and possibly 
coordinating it with Senior Projects and Community Service. 



• Babe Ruth – discussed in Public Forum 
 
 
H.  New Business –  
 
 1. Volleyball program will be run for middle school students at the High School 
following the High School practices in the fall. 
 
 2. Hola Hoop classes – Sandra will look into having some classes this summer.  
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:45 pm 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Susan H. Smith 
Secretary 
 

 


